
     

       Department of Environmental Quality 
  Agency Headquarters 
  700 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 600 
 Tina Kotek, Governor Portland, OR  97232 
   (503) 229-5696 
   FAX (503) 229-6124 

    TTY 711 
September 8, 2023 
                                                                                                      
Intel Corporation 
c/o Wes Lund 
2501 NE Century Boulevard 
Hillsboro, OR 97124      Re: File No. 34-2681     
       Application No. 034907 
       AQ-Northwest Region 

Mr. Lund,  
 
DEQ has received Intel’s application for a New Source Review/Prevention of Significant Deterioration 
permit. The application has been assigned number 034907. As part of this process, in accordance with the 
Cleaner Air Oregon program OAR 340-245-0050(1)(b), Intel was also required to submit a Toxic Air 
Contaminant Emissions Inventory (TAC EI) for review and approval which accounted for the changes in 
emissions related to the proposed modification.  At this time DEQ approves the TAC EI for the purposes of 
considering this permit application complete.  In the future, Intel will be required to complete a facility-wide 
risk assessment when DEQ formally “calls-in" the facility to the CAO program, which will be done 
according to the Prioritization Groupings for existing facilities. 
 
The purpose of this letter is to notify Intel that the application is considered complete for processing as of 
the date of this letter.  
 
Under OAR 340-216-0040(11) and (10)(a), if at any time while processing the permit application, DEQ 
determines that additional information is needed, DEQ will promptly ask for the needed information and 
provide a written request to provide such information by a date, not to exceed a 60-day period. 
 
As required by OAR 340-209-0030(3)(d), DEQ will schedule a public informational meeting. During the 
meeting, DEQ will describe the proposed permit action and respond to questions from the public. DEQ will 
consider any information gathered in this process in its drafting of the proposed permit but will not maintain 
an official record of the meeting and will not provide a written response to comments. Intel will be notified 
when the informational meeting is scheduled. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at 503-724-8293. 
 

Sincerely,  
 
George Davis 
 
DEQ Northwest Region 
 
cc:  Nina DeConcini, DEQ  

JR Giska, DEQ 
Phil Allen, DEQ 
Ruth Glass, Intel  
Wes Lund, Intel 
Isaac James Dahlke, Intel 
Carly Riter, Intel 

https://www.oregon.gov/deq/FilterDocs/caofacilitypriordetails.XLSX

